
NGA2016 Summer Meeting Committee I 510 E Locust St, Ste. 200 I Des Moines, IA50309

December 17, 2015

Dear First Family of South Carolina,

We are thrilled to invite your family to attend the 2016 National Governors Association
Summer Meeting in Iowa. Our family has had the privilege to attend and enjoy many NGA
events over the years. We can truly say that some of our best family memories took place at
the annual summer meetings.

Each year, the summer meeting afforded us the opportunity to participate in some unique
and exciting experiences - visiting beautiful locations across the country, enjoying excellent
entertainment, and meeting friends, new and old. On behalf of our family and our fellow
Iowans, we are pleased to invite you to Des Moines, from July 14-17, 2016, where we hope
your family will share in a visit that will provide lifelong memories.

Alongside Governor and Mrs. Herbert of Utah, the National Governors Association, and our
growing host team in Iowa, we are planning events for the whole family to enjoy. We
cannot wait to show off the food, festivities, and fun that make Iowa so unique!

We look forward to a memorable meeting next year, and are eager to welcome you all to
Iowa. Ifyou have any questions, please contact the Iowa NGA2016 Project Manager, Lindy
Ibeling, at 515-343-6262 or libeling@ls2group.com. Please save the date, we hope to see
you soon!

Sincerely,
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The Branstad Family


